
Town of Washington


Board of Selectmen







MINUTES 







          June 20, 2013 

1.0       ASSEMBLY 

1.1      Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Guy Eaton, Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall 

1.3  Visitors: Robert Smith, Sandy Poole 

2.0       MINUTES


Eastman motioned to approve the minutes of the June 13, 2013. Eaton seconded the motion. 


All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -        

June 23rd- Conservation Commission will be hosting a wind tower hike in Lempster from 10:00-12:30. Everyone will be meeting at the intersection of Bean Mtn Road and Lempster Mtn. Road. Please bring a water & snack, bug spray, walking shoes and one ingredient for trail mix to share. 

June 26th – Board of Adjustment Hearing 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

June 27th– Tax Bid Sale closing- Properties will be auctioned off at the Selectmen’s Meeting 7:30PM

July 2nd – Supervisors of the Checklist 7PM-7:30PM at the Town Hall 

June 28th – Summer camp registration 6PM at the lodge. 

July 2nd Planning Board 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

July 6th East Washington Craft Food Sale 8am-Noon at the Town Hall 

July 6th – Washington Snow Riders Flea Market 8AM to 2PM on the Town Common 

July 10th – Park and Recreation Commission 6:00PM at the Town Hall 

July 23rd – The “Rich Cook Blood Drive” at the lodge- See Did You Know?

Did You Know? 

July 23rd The Town of Washington will be hosting the Annual Rich Cook Blood Drive at the lodge from 1-6PM you can sign up online to donate at redcrossblood.org/make-donation or by calling Michelle at the Selectmen’s Office 495-3661. 

3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS

3.1  Cecile Bushey: requesting a parking permit for her East Shore Drive property. –  Tabled for payment. 

3.2 Ronald Pratt: TM#14-431, Cottage Lane, requesting a permit to enlarge a deck area by 80 square feet add 2feet to N-S dimension and 5-feet to E-W dimension add 3 x 3 steps for access on the East and North side of the deck. Marshall and Eastman inspected and found that the setbacks were in accordance with the Land Use Ordinance. Marshall motioned to approve the application. Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor, permit #1320   was approved. 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 

4.1 Ron Roy came in to ask the Selectmen about an abutters property. The Selectmen will send a letter to the new property owner regarding the non-permitted stairway and that there has been trash thrown from this property onto another.  

4.2 Richard Massicotte came in to have some documents notarized. Dagesse notarized them for him. 

4.3 Robert Smith came in to take care of a tax-deeded property on Halfmoon Pond Road. 

4.4 A concerned citizen asked Eaton about the library well water and what the Selectmen were planning to do with the situation. The Selectmen are aware and a Safety Committee Member has been attending Library Trustees Library Meetings to discuss the issue. The library has a bubbler (for drinking water) and the only other water being used in the library is in the toilet. The Health Officer has provided the Trustees with sample containers to bring to the State. The Selectmen have not received 

4.5 A concerned citizen spoke with Eaton regarding old furniture that is left in the front yard of an East Washington Road property. All property owners are encouraged to take their trash to the transfer station .

4.6 A concerned citizen asked who is responsible for the triangle grass behind the picnic tables at the Center Station. Eaton spoke with Thayer and they are responsible but normally mow it right before the July 4th holiday. 

4.7 Kathy Luiz came in to discuss an easement that she had provided to an abutter and wanted to know if her property was still a buildable lot. Eaton told her it was still a grand fathered lot. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS   

5.1 Michelle Dagesse:


5.1.1. Typed up a “Quit Claim Deed” for Mr. Smith. (See 4.3) 


5.1.2. Provided the auditors with retirement information that they requested and provided the Selectmen a copy of the document. 

5.2 Ed Thayer: 

5.2.1. Reported that the Faxon Hill Road project detour will start some time next week and there may be slight delays. 

5.2.2. The East Washington Road erosion stabilization project is waiting State permitting. 
5.2.3. Reported that the engine head cracked on the roller and the repair will cost $4200.00
5.3 Chief Moser: 


5.3.1. Reported that the valve on one of the pumpers is broken and the repair cost is $2,000.00. 

6.0 Public Appointments: 

6.1 Sandy Poole came in to ask if the Selectmen wanted to set up something on the town website for a help line. Anyone wishing to help another neighbor can look at the site.  

6.2 Mr. Smith came in to have the Selectmen sign the “Quit Claim Deed” 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED 

7.1 Letter from Local Government Center informing the town of a reimbursement for overpayment into the HealthTrust. – Filed

7.2 UNH- Technology Transfer Center training calendar Fall, 2013- Filed 

7.3 Email from Select Print Solutions asking to have the opportunity to bid on the Town report this year. – Filed for budgeting

8.0Old Business

8.1 The Selectmen signed the agreement between the Town and design builder Eckman Construction Company, Inc. for conceptual design plans for the safety complex the contract is for $30,000.00

8.2 The mop sink is working and the chimney has been sealed and the crown has been repaired at the lodge. 

9.0 New Business 

9.1. The Washington Conservation Commission requested that the Selectmen sign the appointment paperwork for Don Richard. The Selectmen signed the paperwork. 

10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll $6,001.39 and vendor checks in the amount of $494,662.98 June 13, 2013. 

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 Marshall motioned to adjourn Eaton seconded the motion the meeting was adjourned at 8:00PM All voted in favor. 

Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 
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